



NEW SCHOOL ROOFING!

After 7 years of putting in desperate pleas to the diocese for work on our school roof we have finally been given the funding and go ahead and since January have contractors have been surveying the area for Phase 1 of the works to be done. Risk assessments have been undertaken and clear guidelines set between the school and contractors.

The first phase will begin over the Easter holidays and that part of the school's roof will be removed and covered whilst the children are off. The contractors will set up their station to the very rear of the school staff car park away from the children and school and will only need access to the exterior area once works over easter have been completed. There will however be scaffolding around the year 2 and 3 area and year 4 cloakrooms but this will be carefully set up to ensure safe access for pupils into school.

RED NOSE DAY!



Thankyou to all our school community for being so generous last Friday. We are delighted to share with you that we raised an amazing **£569.51**

We appreciate your kindness and support!



SUPERSTAR OF THE WEEK!

Amayah Malik RM

For super work on telling the time!!

Attendance

Best attenders last week were 5C – 98.9% Well Done!

Whole school attendance for the week was 92.9%.

Attendance for the year so far is at 92.1%

Please note absences will now be queried and proof of illness be required.

Class	% Attendance
5C	98.9%
3S	97.9%
2B	97.0%
1P	95.9%
6W	95.3%
2BS	92.7%
5HM	92.6%
RM	92.3%
RD	91.3%
4CS	91.3%
6F	91.1%
4B	89.6%
1C	88.0%
3IW	86.2%

Please ensure your child comes to school every day. If your child is poorly, please remember to call school on 01274 545019 option 1, to let us know the reason.

Upcoming Events

Friday 26th **March** – School closes for Easter Holidays

Monday 12th April – School opens

Monday 3rd May – May Day School Closed

Wednesday 12th May Eid – School closes 3pm. School Re-opens Monday 17th May.

Parent Consultation calls to be confirmed during this term following assessments and progress reports

<u>SAFEGUARDING NOTICE</u>: Please note if you have a concern with regards to a child please contact Mrs Wild our Designated safeguarding lead or Mrs Smith Responsible Named Person on 01274545019 or <u>office@hstb.co.uk</u>

ENDING 26th MARCH 2021